Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met with Mona Winslow at 7:30. Because of family problems, she found it necessary to ask for financial assistance. Sel. Caldwell asked what she expects the future to bring. She replied that she is looking for employment and eventually will be receiving food stamps and will receive welfare. She expressed little hope that her husband would return permanently.

The Selectmen agreed to pay her electric bill and this month's mortgage payment.

The Selectmen met with the Town Hall Committee to make a decision on new town hall rent and security deposit fees. The Committee presented a list of charges for the Selectmen to consider. In relation to upkeep, it was suggested laying mats on the entire upper floor during school functions. Betsy Moore expressed the desire to re-do the back hall and stairs at a cost of approximately \$500. She was advised that the appropriation for repairs has been exhausted. It could possibly be done next year. Another need is a new vacuum cleaner, but it must be of commercial power. It was stated that the Committee is lacking a member and asked the Selectmen appoint someone. Geoffrey Katz was suggested.

Health officer, Dr. Brooks
Due to recent findings at the River Road Spring, than Selectmen recommended,
and the Selectmen voted, to close the spring from public use as it has been
determined unfit for human consumption.

Building permits were approved for Jeffrey Fadden and Mr. & Mrs. Gary Lawrence. Also the driveway was approved for Mr. Mr. Fadden. Also, a building permit for Doris MacDermod.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 pm